PretiFlaherty

BRIAN M QUIRK Attorney at Law

May 14, 2007

Paul E. Brodeur, Senior Investigator Office of the Attorney General Department of Justice 33 Capitol Street Concord, NH 03301

Re: Reports Made by the Diocese to the Office of the Attorney General

Dear Paul:

Thank you for the fully executed reconciliation report signed by you on April 27, 2007 relating to reports for the period of January 1, 2007 through March 31, 2007.

With respect to the Reverend Philip Petit matter, you state that you are awaiting particulars. I would like to confirm, that consistent with your April 30, 2007 e-mail concerning this matter, that these particulars have been provided directly from Mr. If this is not accurate, please let me know.

Thank you as always for your cooperation regarding these matters.

Very truly yours,

Brian M. Quirk

BMQ:dec